
To: 	 	 Mr. Turgeon, Superintendent

	 	 Knox County R-I Board of Education

From: 	 Nancy Goodwin

	 	 Federal Programs Coordinator

RE: 	 	 Administrator’s Report


Federal Programs

• I will be attending the Special Education Conference September 22nd - 24th. 


• Eight of our paraprofessionals are riding buses before and after school as 
bus monitors.


• We have had seven student referrals for special education services and.  All 
students are in the data review and testing process.  We have had 3 referrals 
for 504 plans.  1 has qualified and 2 are in the referral/identification 
process.


• We currently have 78 students with IEP’s enrolled in the district in grades 
preschool through 12th grade and are serving 12 students through speech 
intervening services and 6 students with 504 plans


Curriculum

• We will have our first training of this year with Step-Up Consulting during 

our October professional development.  They will meet with out core 
teachers to continue to curriculum audit process.  


Grants

• We have received the Missouri Quality Pre-K grant for the district.

• We have received the state Grow your Own for $10,000

• The district has purchased an ice cream machine with money from the 

Dollar for Dairy Grant we received over the summer.  The ice cream has 
been a big hit with students and staff.  



